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The  

 

         Calendar 

Tuesday, Nov. 6 

Election Day 

 

Tuesday, Nov. 27 

Regular Board Meeting 

5 p.m., League office 

 

Sunday, December 9 

Holiday party  

Touya Home (more inside) 

 

       DATES TO NOTE 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, February 9 

Program Planning, 9 a.m. 

 

Initiative and Referendum 

Two Study Workshops 

Monday, Jan. 28, 12-2 p.m. 

Monday, Feb. 25, 12-2 p.m. 

        

            Fresno     VOTER   

 

 

 

O 
ctober was a busy month for Voter Ser-

vices.   League members have been out 

there educating voters with presentations to 

groups from North Fork to Reedley, where a student 

asked whether he had to pay to become a registered voter. 

 

 Candidate forums for Congressional, State Assembly, Fresno Unified 

School Districts and State Center Community College District races and 

voter registration drives at local universities, community colleges and adult 

schools have kept our LWVF volunteers on their toes. 

 

Mary Perich, Jane Worsley, Sylvia Woodburne and Liz Shields made pres-

entations on the propositions to 14 groups including a Lunch and Learn ses-

sion that was taped at the Community Media Access Collaborative facility  

and will be aired on Channel 96. The presentations were based on the Pros 

and Cons produced by the LWVC Education Fund and included the views 

of supporters and opponents of the propositions as well as a summary of the 

major funding sources for the propositions.  

 

 The two conflicting tax proposals, Propositions 30 and 38, created the most 

interest, especially the information on what would happen if both proposi-

tions passed.  In that case the one with the higher number of Yes votes 

would take effect and the other proposition would not be acted on.  The cur-

rent state budget assumes that Prop 30 will take effect and generate $6 bil-

lion this fiscal year.  If it does not, $6 billion will have to be cut from the 

current budget, primarily in education.                         (continued on page 3) 

Voter Services  sponsors forums, debates  

as Election Day approaches  

by Liz Shields 
  



Member News 
 

 

 

 

Please make notes in your roster 

accordingly.  

 

New Members  

Valerie Spongberg  

6300 North Palm, #128  

Fresno, CA  93704  

439-2117 

vspongberg@sbcglobal.net  

 

Change of address  

Carol and W.O. Cowin  

3225 NW Metke Place  

Bend, Oregon  97701 -8319 

 

Carol Penn  

99089 Kemlin Place  

Harbor,  OR  97415  

 

Sylvia Woodburne  

6656 North Durant  

Fresno, CA  937611  

 

Corrected Address  

Linda Medel  

4860 East Lane, #206  

Fresno, CA  93727  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

We gratefully accept celebratory and 
memorial gifts.  Your check may  be 
made out to LWVF Ed Fund, and it 

will be tax deductible.   

 
Your contribution for the Friant law-

suit should be made out to LWVF and 
note Friant Ranch Lawsuit in  the 

memo line.   

 

All donations should be sent to  

Terri Figgs  

Treasurer, LWVF  

1345 Bulldog Lane  

Fresno, 93710  

 

Presidentôs Message 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

                         

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       Francine 
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IN MEMORIAM  

With regret we note the passing of two League members recently.  

Bob Tyler , a member since 2005, died at age 74 on September 19.  

He was a business attorney.  

Joyce Huggins , a member since 1985, died at age 97 on October 5.  

She was an influential  proponent of early childhood education after 

whom the Joyce M. Huggins Early Education  Center was named.    A 

memorial service was held on October 20.  

I 
n late October I had the pleasure of attending two 

events that I would like to share with you.  The 

first was an update from the Fresno County Early 

Learning Network.  The update confirmed  that early childhood education, includ-

ing preschool and the new transitional kindergarten, are being provided in the high 

quality that our Preschool Coalition had recommended.  In addition, we learned 

that from all sides there is a renewed emphasis on not just the preschool years, but 

on the years from birth to grade three.  There is strong evidence to show that if you 

want to maintain the educational gains that children make in preschool programs, it 

is necessary to maintain thoughtful and high quality programming at least until age 

8.  The goal is to have all children learn to read by grade three, so that they can 

read to learn in subsequent years. 

 

The second event was the Fresno Unifiedôs Superintendentôs State of Education 

luncheon.  More than 400 guests from education, business, government and other 

walks of life heard Mayor Swearingen praise the districtôs gains.  While realistic 

about the difficult path the district still must follow, the Mayor said that when she 

goes to statewide meetings she hears high praise for the progress Fresno Unified is 

making; it is considered a leader among urban districts.  Supt. Hanson spent the 

better part of an hour speaking about the goals, challenges, successes and hopes for 

the district.  His dedication and sincerity were evident as his emotions, usually so 

controlled, came through to the audience.   

                                                                        Francine 
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Voter Services  

 (continued from page 1) 

 

STATE BALLOT MEASURES  

(details at sos.ca.gov)  

Prop 30:  Governorõs tax measure for education 

Prop 31:  Establishes two -year budget cycle  

Prop 32:  Prohibits use of payroll deductions for po-

litical purposes  

Prop 33:  Allows auto insurance companies to set 

prices based on driverõs history of insurance 

Prop 34:  Repeals death penalty, substitutes life in 

prison without parole  

Prop 35:  Increases criminal penalties for human 

trafficking  

 

Prop 36:  revises three 

strikes law to impose life only when the new felony 

conviction is serious or violent  

Prop 37:  Requires labeling on genetically engi-

neered raw or processed food  

Prop 38:  The Munger tax bill for Education and 

Early Childhood  

Prop 39:  Requires multi -state business to calculate CA in-

come tax liability based on percent of sales in California  

Prop 40:  Would prevent the redistricted senate bounda-

ries from taking effec t 

 

 

      League  

   endorses  

     30, 34, 40 

 

   No on 31, 32  

 

 

 

 

Audience members also asked 

questions about the complexity of 

Proposition 31 and the arguments 

for and against Proposition 37 

.  

Seven candidate forums will be 

available for viewing on cable 

Channel 96 and on CMAC web 

site as streaming video.  Questions 

to the candidates focused on edu-

cation costs and student perform-

ance, social issues, high speed rail 

and other budget spending,   

 

Murray Farber was the moderator 

and League members acted as time 

keepers. 

 

Over 150 college students at 

Fresno State, Fresno City College, 

Reedley College, DeVrys Univer-

sity and Fresno Adult School reg-

istered to vote before October 22 

deadline.  Many were motivated 

by the cuts to education and the 

rising costs of college tuition.  

 

Party preferences were about 

evenly divided between the major 

parties with many students also 

declining to choose a party.  With 

Californiaôs ñTop Twoò primary 

system in place these students will 

be able to vote for all candidates 

running for office except the presi-

dential candidates, unlike past pri-

maries when they were shut out of 

most party candidate selection. 

We still have our volunteer work 

with the Election Department 

ahead.  League members  started 

unfolding vote-by-mail ballots on 

October 26 and continue until No-

vember 9. We will also be staffing 

the phone bank on Election Day. 

 Thanks go to the many members 

who have signed up already.  If 

you have not called or emailed Liz 

Shields for a time slot, please do 

so NOW ï phone 559-298-5183 

and email elizs44@yahoo.com 

Would You Like to be a Civil Service Commissioner?  
 
This January there will be two vacancies on the Fresno County Civil Service Commis-

sion. Each supervisor appoints one commissioner.  The whole board votes on each ap-

pointee at a general meeting. The available positions are in District 2 (Borgeas) and Dis-

trict 3 (Perea). 

 

The Commission meets once a month to calendar the Hearings for the next two months.  

Generally commissioners meet from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. A hearing of dismissal takes one to 

two days.   A hearing for demotion/discipline is usually one day.   The Commission sched-

ules two to three Hearings per month depending on the number of requests by County employees.  

 

If you are interested in applying, call the Clerk for the Board of Supervisors,  488.3529.  
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You can  use PayPal!  

Just go to our website:    http://fresno.ca.lwvnet.org/  

and click on the ñApplication Formò button on the left 

side menu.  Scroll down and you will see a ñBuy 

Nowò button.  You have the option of selecting a 

regular membership or a household membership.  You 

can log in if you have a PayPal account. 

 

 Or you can  pay by credit or debit card. Click on 

ñDonôt Have PayPal Account?ò and input your information 

from there.  It is a secure connection.   

 

The Measure C Extension Citizens Oversight Committee re-

viewed review the audits of those programs and agencies re-

ceiving Measure C Extension revenues.  The audits are per-

formed to ensure that local agencies participating in Measure C 

funding received, expended, and maintained Measure C fund in 

accordance with provisions of the Measure C Transportation 

Sales Tax Extension The auditors noted that as a result of work-

shops and revision made to the Fresno County Transportation 

Authorityôs end-of-year local agency reporting forms, there was 

significant improvement in record keeping and year-end report-

ing by the local agencies . 

 

There was one ñaudit exceptionò for the audit year 2010-2011 

The City of Huron had effectively borrowed restricted funds for 

purposes not allowed by statute. The Oversight Committee was 

informed that the restricted funds had been repaid.  Huron was 

facing the withholding of all future allocations of Measure C 

funds until such time as it repaid the entire amount of the reve-

nues ñborrowedò from Measure C Extension funding. The 

County  assisted Huron in allocation of Redevelopment funds 

to repay Measure C borrowed revenues. 

 

The Oversight Committee also discussed a proposal from Cal-

Trans, the Council of Governments and the City of Fresno to 

amend Measure C to use $1M dollars a year from the Advanced 

Technology Program to spend for litter removal along freeways 

in Fresno. The majority of the effort would be on state freeways 

through the metropolitan area.  It was the consensus of the 

Oversight Committee that it would be a mistake to turn the lo-

cal tax funds over to CalTrans.  The Oversight Committee ex-

pressed a need to know for what length of time a litter cleanup 

program would use Measure C funds and suggested a pilot pro-

gram run locally rather than by CalTrans.  There was a sugges-

tion to use Rail Consolidation funding instead of Advanced 

Technology funding, and suggestions for a better public educa-

tion program to prevent litter.  The Oversight Committee was 

assured that it would see a more detailed program proposal be-

fore an amendment to Measure C was drafted. 

 

Members  

with October  

Renewal:  

 If you havenõt 

sent in your dues 

yet, please do so today-

 

Natural Resources  

by Mary Savala 

 

 

 

 

 

CHECK YOUR E-MAIL!  

 

You will be receiving  

a special update  

on Jesse Morrow Mountain.  

 

Read important new information  

researched and written by  

our member  

Radley Reep 

 



 

  

          5 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Student Unit 
         by Diane Blair 

     Transportation 
           by Dennis Manning 

 

 

 

It has been an active month for the Student Unit. 

Along with volunteers from the LWVF we have 

been busy registering voters on campus in the free 

speech area every Tuesday and Wednesday 11am-

1pm.  As of October 17 we had registered 54 

Fresno State students.  

 

We participated in the annual Take Back the Night 

event on campus. This event seeks to raise aware-

ness and educate the campus about gender violence. 

During the event we registered additional voters 

and distributed election information  

 

On October 30 the Student Unit teamed up again 

with Fresno Stateôs Communication Departmentôs 

Debate Team (The Barking Bulldogs) for a public 

debate on Proposition 30.  This event took place in 

the campus Free Speech area near the Henry Mad-

den Library. Prop 30 has been endorsed by the 

League and will help to ensure that additional cuts 

are not made to the CSU and education in general 

throughout the state. The Student Unit distributed Easy 

Voter guides and general election information. 

Following discussion by the COG Oversight Com-

mittee (see Natural Resources Report) the issue of 

using Measure C New Technology Funds to do litter 

pickup on Fresno's Freeways was  taken up by the 

Fresno County Transportation Authority (FCTA). 

To amend Measure C it must be approved by the 

FCTA and the COG Policy Board. 

 Much like the Oversight Committee the FCTA 

wanted to see a complete plan before starting the 

amendment process, and discussed most of the same 

issues such as 

the inmate situa-

tion, Caltrans 

lack of funds, 

the possibility of 

using Rail Con-

solidation funds, 

stiffer penalties, 

and better public 

education. Caltrans/COG/City will prepare a more 

detailed proposal to be brought back to the COG 

Transportation Technical Committee and the Policy 

Advisory Committee on November 2 for further 

consideration. 

The COG Roundtable Group met to continue the 18 

month process of preparing the Regional Transporta-

tion/Sustainable Community Strategies (RTP/SCS) 

Plan. In order for any transportation project to be 

built in Fresno County it must be included in the 

RTP/SCS. The SCS part is new for this update cycle. 

It is a result of SB 375 that mandates that COG de-

velop a plan via land use and transportation policy to 

 

Student Natasha Guarrera (left) and Diane Blair  

register students on the Fresno State Campus.  

Treasurer Terri Figgs is working with the LWVC 

state treasurer to convert our League to a 501 c (3) 

organization so that your dues and contributions will 

all be tax deductible.  This is a lengthy process with 

the IRS. We will keep you posted! 



 

 

 

 
  

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

  Educat ion  
        by Kay Bertken 
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The biggest news from Fresno Unified this month was 

the resignation of Trustee Tony Vang on September 

18.    His legal residence has been in question for 

months, and Board meetings have reflected Board ten-

sions and community anger over the unresolved legiti-

macy of his position.  The local League and others in 

the community tried multiple avenues to resolve the 

issue.  The State Attorney General, the local D.A. and  

the County Board of Supervisors all denied authority.  

The County Grand Jury was going to take up the issue, 

but it looked like the Grand Jury only had the power to 

investigate, not to resolve the issue.  There were many  

 

 

 

 

 

threats of a recall election, but it was not clear that any-

one had actually initiated the process.   

 Because Dr. Vang  resigned after the closing of 

filing for candidacy for the upcoming November elec-

tion, the District has initiated a search for a temporary 

appointment to fill out the remaining two years of Dr. 

Vangôs term.   The current announced schedule pro-

poses interviews of candidates for the Trustee 4 area on 

November 7.   At that meeting, the Board may deter-

mine to appoint or pursue a special election.  Residents 

of the Trustee area also have the right to petition the 

County Superintendent to require an election.   

Next Board Meeting  

Wednesday, November 7 

5:30 p.m.  

Watch it on Comcast  98  

                             Legislation 
                                                         by Mary Perich 

 

 

 

The League of 

Women Voters 

urges you to 

vote for Prop  

34, the SAFE 

 

 California Act. This is an important 

measure for California and Califor-

nians.   It will prevent the execution of 

innocent people. It will insure that peo-

ple who have committed heinous 

crimes will spend the rest of their lives 

behind bars, and it will save a signifi-

cant amount of money in a budget that 

desperately needs all the money we 

can find. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The League has supported the Califor-

nia Environmental Quality Act 

(CEQA) since it first became law in 

California in 1969. CEQA requires 

state and local agencies to identify the 

significant environmental impacts of 

their actions and then act to avoid or 

mitigate those impacts. CEQA came 

under significant attack in the just fin-

ished legislative session.  While sup-

porters successfully defended against 

weakening of this important law, it is 

clear that the attack will continue. 

CEQA supporters are gathering a 

group to consider what changes to 

CEQA would be acceptable and to de-

velop an action plan. If you are inter-

ested in working with 

 

 

 

other League members to make the 

League voice heard in this debate, 

please contact Helen Hutchison at 

lwvc.org. 

 

 

 

 

Any eligible Californian who has 

access to the Internet and a Califor-

nia drivers license or ID signature 

on file with the DMV can now regis-

ter to vote whenever and wherever it 

is convenient.  Online voter registra-

tion will increase the number of reg-

istered voters and facilitate updates 

of voter registration for people who 

have moved or changed their name 

or political party by allowing them 

to complete the process online.   
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       JOIN Us 

               For our annual  

       HOLIDAY PARTY 

 

Sunday, December 9  

 1ĕ4:00 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

          Letõs Have  Some  

          Holiday  Fun! 
  
        Food, Music,  
          Trivia and More!  

 

At the home of Dr. Juan and Clara Touya 

2352 West Warner 

Fresno 

Directions:  West on Shaw to Van Ness; Right on Van Ness to Warner,  just before Herndon Ave.   

Right on West Warner 

Members and Guests Welcome  

For more info?  Call 439-9008 
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     BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President                Francine Farber 

Secretary                                         Pat Campbell 

Treasurer                                        Terri Figgs 

VP Administration                        Jane Worsley 

    Director, Program Planning     Nyla Zender 

VP Voter Services                          Liz Shields 

    Director, Legislation                  Mary Perich 

VP Natural Resources                    Mary Savala 

    Director, Energy                         Diane Merrill 

    Director, Transportation           Dennis Manning 

  Director, Education                      Kay Bertken 

  Director, Student Unit                  Diane Blair 

  Director, Membership                  Dolores OôNeal 

  Webmaster: Jacquie Canfield; Social Media: Genny Mayhew 

Democracy is not a spectator sport  
 

JOIN THE LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS!  
 Men and Women of Voting Age Making Democracy Work     

 

MISSION :  The League of Women Voters is a nonpartisan political organization  that encourages the informed and 
active participation of   citizens and influences public policy through voter education and advocacy on issues .  The 

League does not support or oppose any candidate or political party. 
 

DIVERSITY POLICY: There shall be no barriers to participation in any activity of the LWVF on the basis of race, creed,         

national origin, gender, sexual orientation, disability, or socio -economic   level.  

 

What do you get when you join the League?  All for one fee, you become a member of the Fresno, Cali-

fornia and national Leagues and receive their newsletters.  You may participate in League studies of issues; 

receive leadership training; hone your public speaking skills; become knowledgeable about local and state 

issues; learn more about government, natural resources and social policies as your time and interests dictate.  

You will also meet some interesting and friendly women and men who represent diverse backgrounds but find 

common ground in keeping abreast of current issues.  

      

Yearly Dues  Individual - $60    ~    Family - $90 (2 members, same address)    ~    Student - $30 

Please send your check payable to  the League of Women Voters, Fresno, with registration form (below),  

               to:   LWVF, 1345 Bulldog Lane, Suite 4, Fresno, CA  93710.  

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

 Name: ___________________________ Ph. ______________ E-mail _______________________________ 

 
            Address::_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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    Be a Voter sponsor ñ $100 per year ñ226-8683 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This space sponsored by  

Joan Lipton  

Joan Lipton  

 

 


